
      201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

August 9, 2012 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 

Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 

Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 

Re: Advice 12-12  
 Schedule 110 New Homes Program - Dishwasher Requirements 

Enclosed for filing are an original and two copies of proposed tariff sheets associated with Tariff 
P.S.C.U No. 48 of PacifiCorp, d.b.a. Rocky Mountain Power, applicable to electric service in the 
State of Utah. Pursuant to the requirement of Rule R746-405D, Rocky Mountain Power (the 
“Company”) states that the proposed tariff sheets do not constitute a violation of state law or 
Commission rule. The Company will also provide an electronic version of this filing to 
psc@utah.gov. The Company respectfully requests an effective date of September 8, 2012 for 
these changes. 

First Revision of Sheet No. 110.07   Schedule 110  New Homes Program 

First Revision of Sheet No. 110.08   Schedule 110  New Homes Program 

First Revision of Sheet No. 110.09   Schedule 110  New Homes Program 

On May 22, 2012, Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) filed Advice No. 12-08 with the 
Commission proposing changes to the Schedule 110 New Homes Program that was approved by 
the Commission on June 27, 2012. In that filing the Company added the prescriptive measure 
allowing builders to take advantage of an incentive for high efficiency dishwashers energy factor 
(“EF”) 0.75+ designated as Tier 2 by the Consortium for Energy Efficiency (“CEE”). 
Subsequent to Commission approval of the proposed program changes the Company has found 
that it missed a CEE appliance standard revision that took effect in January 2012. In that revision 
CEE removed the Dishwasher Tier 2 specification and changed the Tier 1 designation to match 
what was the Tier 2 designation. This means the technical performance requirement stays the 
same but the naming reference to Tier 2 in the Company’s Schedule 110 tariff sheets should be 
changed from Tier 2 to Tier 1 to align standards with ENERGY STAR specifications. 

To remedy this administrative issue the Company proposes filing the attached corrected 
Schedule 110 tariff sheets. 
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Rocky Mountain Power respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and staff requests 
regarding this filing be addressed to: 

By e-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    dave.taylor@pacificorp.com 

beau.brown@pacificorp.com 

By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, Oregon  97232 

 

Please direct any inquires concerning this matter to Beau Brown, Demand-side Management 
Regulatory Manager, at (503) 813-6489. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol L. Hunter 
Vice President, Services 
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